
MINUTES, HIGHWAY SAFETY COMMITTEE 

MONDAY, MAY 13, 2019 3 PM 

Present were: Rick Towne, Todd Croteau, Ted Chamberlain, Herm Stickney, 
Mark LeDoux, Susan Benz, Don Ryder, Jim Belanger, Paul Miller & Becky 
Crowther. 

1. Election of Officers: Chair, Jim Belanger, Vice Chair and Clerk, 
Becky Crowther. Motion made by Don, seconded by Susan, vote was 
unanimous. 

2. Mark introduced Susan to us as our new Selectmen's Representative. 
It was decided that Mark would speak with Paul Armstrong, to see if he 
would consent to be an Alternate so we could have year-round 
coverage. 

3. The Minutes of January 14 were unanimously accepted after a 
motion by Jim, and second by Rick. 

4. Striping Farley Road in specific areas was next discussed and voted 
down 5-2. 

S. The subject of a Stop Sign at the intersection of Wheat Lane and South 
Merrimack road was taken up and the vote was 6-1 to Install said sign. 

6. A Slow Down sign for Milton Place was discussed. It seems it's a 
teenage friend visiting, and a neighbor has spoken to the driver twice 
and it seems to have worked. The vote was 7-0 NO. 

7. The lights on Ash Street at the crosswalk, and on Main Street at the 
crosswalk was discussed at length and it was decided to vote on each 
separately. The Ash Street was no with a vote of 7-0, and Main Street 
was yes 4-3. Todd then made a motion to table this subject until 
further information was available, which elicited a unanimous positive 
vote. 

8. No Trucking was discussed on Fletcher Lane as well as Ames Road. 
The votes were No for Fletcher by a vote of 5-2, and No for Ames Road 
with a vote of 7-0. 


